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Minutes – Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure Renewal and Public Works – 

March 3, 2020 

 

 

REPORTS 

 

Item No. 31 Traffic Study – St Mary’s Road between Van Hull Way and 

Britannica Road 

 (St. Norbert-Seine River Ward) 

 

STANDING COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 

 

The Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure Renewal and Public Works concurred in the 

recommendation of the Riel Community Committee and directed the Winnipeg Public Service to 

report back within 120 days on the following:  

 

1. Recommended traffic calming measures along St. Mary’s Road between Van Hull 

Way and Britannica Road; 

 

2. The installation of an overhead flashing beacon system adjacent to the entrance of 

Henteleff Park. 
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DECISION MAKING HISTORY: 

 

Moved by Councillor Santos, 

 That the recommendation of the Riel Community Committee be concurred 

in. 

 

Carried 

 

 

COMMUNITY COMMITTEE RECOMMENDATION: 

 

On February 3, 2020, the Riel Community Committee passed the following motion: 

 

WHEREAS  development along the west side of St. Mary’s Road between Van Hull Way / 

Warde Avenue and Britannica Road has saturated the area with multi-family dwellings; 

 

AND WHEREAS residents on the west side of St. Mary’s Road continue to access the east side 

of St. Mary’s road for services and recreational opportunities; 

 

AND WHEREAS  development on the west side of this 1 km section of St Mary’s Road has not 

included an overhead flashing beacon system for access to the east side of St. Mary’s Road;  

 

AND WHEREAS  residents have expressed significant concerns with respect to the increased 

volume of traffic along St Mary’s Road between the Perimeter Highway and Bishop Grandin 

Boulevard (not limited to the development on the west side of St. Mary’s Road); 

 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Standing Policy Committee on Infrastructure 

Renewal and Public Works be requested to direct the Winnipeg Public Service to report back 

within 120 days on the following:  

 

1. Recommended traffic calming measures along St. Mary’s Road between Van Hull 

Way and Britannica Road; 

 

2. The installation of an overhead flashing beacon system adjacent to the entrance of 

Henteleff Park. 


